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Information for patients 
 

Your arm or leg may be numb for up to 24 hours. If your numbness lasts 
for longer than this, then contact the ward for advice. 
 

While your limb is numb you may not be aware of where it is and there 
is a risk of it getting damaged. For hand/arm surgery you will be given a 
sling to keep your arm in until the sensation has returned to normal. 
This will not prevent you doing your physiotherapy. 
 

You must not attempt to drive. 
 

It is very important to take pain relieving medication when you get home 
and BEFORE the block wears off. You should start to take your 
painkillers as soon as a tingling feeling returns to the arm or leg. 
 

General advice 
 

Take Paracetamol 1g (2 x 500mg tablets) 4 – 6 hourly (do not exceed 
4g/8 tablets in 24 hours). 
 

You can also take Ibuprofen 400mg 6 hourly if you do not have an 
intolerance. 
 

In addition, you may be prescribed some stronger opiate-based 
medication and instructions on how to take these will be given to you on 
discharge. 
 

You must discuss with the doctor/nurse what pain relieving medication 
to take if: 

• you have any medical conditions (e.g. asthma, stomach 
ulcers or kidney problems) 

• if you are allergic or sensitive to any of the above medication 

• If you have any questions or concerns please do not hesitate 
to ask your anaesthetist or nurses on the ward. After 
discharge please feel free to contact the ward 
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Contact details 
 

Should you require further advice or information please contact: 
 

Dept. of Anaesthesia, Royal Preston Hospital 01772 522555 
 

Dept. of Anaesthesia, Chorley Hospital 01257 245771 
 

Day Case Unit, Chorley Hospital (8am-8pm Monday to Friday) 
  

01257 245748 or 01257 245933 
 

Royal Preston Hospital switchboard 01772 716565 
 

Chorley Hospital switchboard 01257 261222 
 

Sources of further information 

www.lancsteachinghospitals.nhs.uk  
www.nhs.uk  
www.patient.co.uk 
www.accessable.co.uk  
www.rcoa.ac.uk/patient-information  
 
All our patient information leaflets are available on our website for 
patients to access and download: 

www.lancsteachinghospitals.nhs.uk/patient-information-leaflets  
 

Lancashire Teaching Hospitals NHS Foundation Trust is not 
responsible for the content of external internet sites. 
 
Lancashire Teaching Hospitals is a smoke-free site. Smoking is not 
permitted anywhere on any of our premises, either inside or outside the 
buildings. Our staff will ask you about your smoking status when you 
come to hospital and will offer you support and advice about stopping 
smoking this will include Nicotine Replacement Therapy to help manage 

http://www.lancsteachinghospitals.nhs.uk/
http://www.nhs.uk/
http://www.patient.co.uk/
http://www.accessable.co.uk/
http://www.rcoa.ac.uk/patient-information
http://www.lancsteachinghospitals.nhs.uk/patient-information-leaflets
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your symptoms of withdrawal and the opportunity to speak to a nurse or 
advisor from the specialist Tobacco and Alcohol Care Team. 
  
If you want to stop smoking, you can also contact the Quit Squad 
Freephone 0800 328 6297. 
 
Please ask if you would like help in understanding this information. This 
information can be made available in large print and in other languages. 
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